
 

Ballou Justice Upton Architects is the successor firm of Ballou, Justice & Upton and 
Associates, Architects, and Carneal & Johnston. With the merger of these two firms, 
boasting nearly 100 years of experience, we have an excellent reputation for providing 
architectural and engineering services utilizing innovative technology and state-of-the-
art design. Design excellence is the hallmark of this organization. Many Virginia 
education, county administration and privately owned facilities carry the Ballou Justice 
Upton Architects signature of quality. Our work has included multi-disciplined efforts in 
expansion, additions renovations, and new construction in all facets of architectural 
design. Ballou Justice Upton Architects consists of experienced and recognized leaders 
in architectural design, planning, interior design, project management and construction 
administration. Our team combines their talents to offer an Owner Oriented approach to 
providing professional services. 
 
Our Architects have extensive experience in all facets of architectural design. Our firm 
accomplishes its goals by providing a commitment to quality architectural and 
engineering services and by meeting time and budget demands. Ballou Justice Upton 
Architects has designed a wide variety of projects including schools K-12, office and 
corporate, medical, college and university, government, and industrial facilities. 
 
Ballou Justice Upton Architects is a Virginia architectural firm. We have designed major 
icons in Virginia which have stood the test of time as well as architecturally 
distinguished. From the beginning, our firm built an early reputation by designing 
important, enduring structures. Our commission list reads like a historic document for 
Virginia. From fish markets and stables in 1907 to the current adaptive reuse and 
renovation of the Finance Building....Ballou Justice Upton Architects has a history in 
Virginia that cannot be matched. 
 
Please visit our Project Portfolio for examples of the high standard of quality Ballou 
Justice Upton puts into each and every job. 
 
Contact 
Jennifer Johnson, Director of Administration/Finance 
2402 N. Parham Road 
Richmond, VA 23229 
Phone: 804.270.0909 | Fax: 804.346.3301 
Email: JJohnson@bjuarchitects.com | Website: www.bjuarchitects.com 
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